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CLRC Arena Floor Project- Update
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Meeting Highlights: National Day for Truth and Reconciliation 

By-Laws:

Consent Agenda:

Action Requests:

Contact:
Kelli Campeau, General Manager of Corporate
Services/Clerk
kcampeau@southglengarry.com
613-347-1166 x 2102
www.southglengarry.com
Next Meeting Date: Monday, October 3, 2022

Reallocation of Funds - Signage Program
Reallocation of Project Expenses - Glen Walter Water and
Wastewater Reserve
Williamstown Fire Station - Septic System Update
Tender 25-2022 - Peanut Line Bridge
North Lancaster Landfill Annual Report
Request for Use of Green Road - County Road 18

Federation of Canadian Municipalities Grant Agreement 

In 2021, the Government of Canada passed legislation dedicating September
30th as the National Day for Truth and Reconciliation to ensure public
commemoration of the history and legacy of residential schools, a vital
component of the reconciliation process.
On September 17, 2021, the Council of the Township of South Glengarry passed
Resolution 319-2022, affirming Council’s support and recognition of this
important day.

The Township will again be recognizing the National Day for Truth and
Reconciliation on September 30, 2022. The Township office and all other
administrative offices will be closed on this day. There will be no change to
waste collection as a result of the office closure. 

The Township will also be raising the Every Child Matters orange flag at
municipal buildings on September 21st.

General Manager of Parks, Recreation and Culture Sherry-Lynn Servage
provided Council with an update on the Char-Lan Recreation Centre Floor and
Dasherboard Project. The arena floor was successfully poured on Monday, July
25 and was properly cured before moving forward with the installation of the
dasherboards. 

Once all components have been installed, the floor must be cleaned thoroughly
before moving forward with turning the refrigeration plant on. Once the
refrigeration plant has been turned on, the plant must bring down the
temperature of the floor at a slower than usual rate because the concrete floor
is new. If the concrete floor lowers in temperature at a fast rate, the floor
could crack. Once the arena floor has reached the proper temperature, the ice
making process will commence. 

In addition to these steps, there are many moving parts in order to finalize this
project including thorough cleaning, storage installation, moving items from
dressing rooms back to storage under the bleachers, additional in ice logo
installation, etc. 

It is anticipated that the arena will re-open on October 6, 2022. The Township
thanks the facility users and community for their patience while we completed
this important project!

Items for Consideration:
CLRC Arena Floor Project Update
National Day for Truth and Reconcilliation
 

Disposal of Roads Fleet Assets Notification
Departmental Update - Infrastructure 
Departmental Update - Corporate Services
Departmental Update - Parks, Recreation and Culture
Departmental Update - Planning, Building and Enforcement
Departmental Update - Fire Services
Resolution- Strong Mayors Building Home Act - Town of Kingsville

Welcome New South Glengarry Staff
Welcome  Belinda Dixon, our new Infrastructure Coordinator.
Belinda joined the Township on September 6th, 2022 

Welcome  Adam Hebert to the team. Adam joined us on
September 19th, 2022 as a Water Treatment Operator. 

Township Council and Staff will wear orange on
Thursday, September 29th, 2022 out of respect for

the National Day for Truth and Reconciliation


